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DPC Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes
June 4, 2009
Attendees:
Husam Abdallah, Jack Akester, Wanda Boston, Burley Melton, Kathy Murphy (via telephone), Kevin Murphy (via telephone), and Gary Wirt 
Excused:
Susan Robinson
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Approval of Minutes
	Clarification was made with regard to the cost of the Mitchell partition.  The cost quoted in the March 18, 2009 minutes was for a complete renovation plan to include the partition. 
	Informational.

	Old Business

Membership
Survey Results

 
	It was reported that Bill McNabb does wish to serve on the committee. He has already had a tour of the facility.  A motion was made to elect him to the committee.

Mr. Abdallah asked if it was appropriate to have a DPC consumer serve on the committee as an adjunct or permanent member.  
Ms. Murphy inquired about the Patient Satisfaction Survey results.  Mr. Abdallah mentioned that they were not complete and that he will forward them once they are made available.   
	Welcome!
All agreed that it was a good idea.  

Results will be provided to the committee upon availability.  

	New Business 
Division Director

Family Town Hall
Ms. Huckshorn’s Initiatives 
Family Support Groups

Impact of Fiscal Crisis


	Mr. Abdallah announced that we have a new Division Director, Kevin Ann Huckshorn.

The last Family Town Hall went very well.  There were approximately 40-45 family members in attendance. NAMI representatives were there to offer peer and family support.  During the Family Town Hall, Mr. Abdallah went over some of DPC’s recent improvements with regard to resident care.  He discussed the reduction in incidents of Seclusion and Restraints and the reduction in the use of PRNs.  Currently, there are no standing PRNs in any charts.  In October, there were 960 PRNs given.  It went down drastically in November to 420 and the number continues to decrease each month. The amount of Seclusion and Restraint incidents has also dropped significantly.  In January 2008 there were 31 incidents and in January 2009 there were only 5 incidents.   
Kevin Huckshorn provided everyone at the Family Town Hall her contact information.  Mr. Abdallah mentioned to the committee that Ms. Huckshorn is very hands-on.  She is doing unit rounds on off shifts and weekends, she had met with residents and staff and is a great support to DPC. 

Mr. Abdallah thanked Mr. and Mrs. Murphy for their comments and support at the Family Town Hall.  Mr. Murphy stated that everyone he spoke to had positive comments about the meeting. 

Mr. Abdallah mentioned that the plan is to turn this into a community event not just a DPC event. 

Mr. Melton mentioned that the Family Town Hall Meeting is beneficial because it provides a direct line of communication from the community and family to the Hospital Administration. 

Mr. Wirt inquired about Ms. Huckshorn’s initiatives and Mr. Abdallah mentioned that a few of them are recovery oriented treatment planning, trauma informed care, seclusion and restraint reduction, medication management, active individualized treatment activities, building community resources, etc.  She has also requested that DSAMH executive staff become more involved with DPC.  
Ms. Boston asked if DPC were currently offering individual family support sessions.  Mr. Abdallah mentioned that it is something they are working on with NAMI and Jim Lafferty from the Mental Health Association.  The goal is to offer support groups regarding family support to individuals at DPC, so that once they are discharged they already have the family support in place. 
Mr. Wirt asked what impact the current fiscal crisis has had on DPC.  Mr. Abdallah stated that the staff are upset about the proposed 8% reduction in pay and the 2% increase in the portion of benefits that they pay.  He mentioned that if staff get better job offers they are accepting them.  Ms. Boston asked if staff can work overtime to make up the difference in pay.  Mr. Abdallah replied that one of DPC’s main budget issues is getting overtime under control, so overtime will continue to be closely monitored. Mr. Abdallah mentioned that since last fiscal year, overtime has decreased substantially per month.  
The level of services provided to the residents will remain the same.  There is no plan to cut any contracts and we will continue to prepare residents for discharge to appropriate housing. 
The physical facility should not be adversely affected by the fiscal crisis. We have two risk managers that conduct environmental rounds every day.  They assess the status of all buildings to insure that all areas are safe and not in disrepair.  The Executive Staff are currently conducting rounds on the evening shifts and on weekends as well. 
	Welcome!

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.

Informational.
Informational.



	Hospital Director Updates
Executive Offices in Kent/Sussex
Internal DPC Patient Advocate

Governor’s Task Force
Governor’s Advisory Council Tour
	Mr. Abdallah mentioned that he is looking at creating additional office space in the Kent/ Sussex Building in order to move the Executive Staff there. It would be much easier to interact with residents and staff if they were closer. 
Mr. Abdallah discussed building an internal system where he would designate an individual to be our patient advocate.  Residents can contact this individual directly and their concerns can be provided directly to the Executive Staff to address.

Mr. Wirt asked about the Governor’s Task Force quarterly report.  He wanted to know about the independent scientific study that was to be done to determine the appropriate size of the hospital.  The last report mentioned that the findings would be available in spring.  In a different meeting Steve Dettwyler said the report was in and it stated there should be 50 beds per 100,000 residents, which would be a 400 bed hospital.  The report was not broken down by adults and adolescents.  Mr. Abdallah will locate the report and forward to him.  

Mr. Wirt will be in touch with the Governor’s Advisory Council to discuss scheduling a fall meeting at DPC, so they can tour the facility to see the improvements that have been made. 


	Informational.

Informational.

Informational.



	Next Meeting
	The next DPC Advisory Committee Meeting is scheduled for July 15, 2009 at 2:30pm. 
	Informational.


Prepared by Beth Hurley
